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Tittleshall Parish Council 
Annual Parish Meeting 

 
Saturday 7th May 2022 at 10.00-12.00 at Tittleshall Village Hall   

 
Parish Councillors present Sue Lane (Chairperson), Kay Gingell (Vice-

Chairperson), Barry Bowyer, Michael Colman,  
 

Also, present Donna Secker (Parish Clerk) 7 members of the public  
 

Cllr Lane opened the meeting at 10o/c and welcomed everyone and 
thanked everyone for attending.  

 
Agenda 

1. Apologies 
Apologies were received from Cllr Olley.  

 
2. Report from the Chairperson at Tittleshall Parish Council 

The full report can be found on the website  
 

3. Report from the Financial Officer/Parish Clerk  
The full report can be found on the website  

 
4. Report from Village Organisations, if received. All reports for 

the groups that attended or were not able to attend can be 
found on the website under minutes/agenda- 
4.1 Poor’s Land Trust 

  4.2 Tittleshall Village Hall 
  4.3 The Bugle 
4.4 St Mary the Virgin church 
4.5 Tittleshall Bowls Club 
4.6 Tittleshall Coffee Morning 
4.7 Tittleshall Methodist Church 
4.8 Tittleshall village allotments 
4.9 Tittleshall speed watch group  
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4.10 Tittleshall Ladies’ Male voice choir/Sunflower singers 
4.11 Flix in the Stix cinema   
 
Meeting closed at 12.10  
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Village Hall Report 
 
Our weekly bookings have reduced on returning from the pandemic as we no 
longer support Pilates, Nia or the Fine Arts Group.  However we are still 
accommodating the Choir, Tittleshall Arts, a new Ukulele group and hopefully a 
new Yoga group soon.  We still have the pleasure of the Parish Council, the Pop 
Up Pub and we still accommodate the elections when necessary.  Our hire 
charges have increased this year from 1st May – the first time in 5 years and our 
bookings Clerk is now Phillippa Harrison. 
 
We are still on the look out for a Secretary on the committee since Arthur 
Drinkwater’s resignation however we are pleased to welcome 2 new committee 
members. 
 
Our fundraising is primarily based around the 100 club, Easyfundraising, the 
winter warmer and the plant stall.  We have one other event booked for October, 
which will be the Harvest Celebration.  The Pop up Pub commences again this 
month and will continue on through the year on the first Friday of the month as 
long as residents support the event.  Our finances remain comfortable and allows 
for improvements such as our new roof, new black out blinds and new chairs. 
 
Our plans for the hall this year include internal re-decoration and a new set of 
external railings.  As we are in the conservation area, these railings will be like for 
like and at the moment the thoughts are that they are to be black to match the 
church and the Methodist chapel.  We will be making the final decisions at our 
next meeting.  We are also looking to re-new the kitchen however this may not be 
until next year as we need to have some damp treatment agreed first. 
 
Last year we were duty bound to remove the old thorn tree on the forecourt.  The 
tree had a massive hole right through the middle of the trunk and was full of 
decay – basically the tree was rotting from the inside and in stong winds would 
most definitely have toppled, causing damage to property, cars, passers by etc.  
Three residents requested a TPO from Breckland council, this was not delivered 
due to the irreparable damage to the tree, caused by lack of care over the years ie 
tarmacing over the root surface, not removing the ivy and lack of coppicing. 
 
Finally, I would like to thank the committee:  Craig, Wendy, Phillippa, Helen, 
Peter, Jenny, Barry and Tracey for their continued support and loyalty.  These 
volunteers work really hard to make sure the hall remains in good shape for 
generations to come. 



Speed Watch Group 

 

A year ago this month, seven volunteers were trained by Norfolk Police to 
act as your Village Speed Watch Group. The aim of the group is to act as a 
deterrent to those who do not respect the 30 MPH speed limit in our  
village and endanger lives.  We gather data that will help us to receive 
further assistance to reduce speeding in the future. 

So far in the past year, we have held 26 sessions and have reported 230 
speeding drivers, who have all received a letter from Norfolk Police.  

We have on occasions been joined by serving officers from the 
Safer Neighbourhood Team, who have issued both warnings and tickets to 
those who they catch on the day. The information that we have gathered 
will strengthen our case for a) more police sessions and b) a county funded 
speed recorder.  

There needs to be a minimum of three persons at a session, one to 
record the driver with the speed gun, one to check registration and to 
verify speed recordings and a third to capture vehicle details and upload to 
the police national database.  

The commitment is one hour a month per person and I would say it is 
well worth the hour to benefit our village. We are now a group of 
eleven persons but we still need another two or three volunteers (or more 
if possible).  Volunteers would especially be welcome from those of you 
who have children or dog walkers, as speeding is a real danger to these 
groups!  

The success of this group has been rewarded with our first speed camera 
vehicle in the village on Tuesday 25th April as well as our own SDR unit which 
is currently recording speeds 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.  The data from 
the speed camera and the SDR box will be available from the middle of May. 

 

If you are able to contribute to the group, please 
give Mary a call or send an e-mail for further 
information. 

Mary: 07771 621606 
or mary.osborne@btconnect.com 

mailto:mary.osborne@btconnect.com


















Tittleshall Village Allotments, 
 
 The allotment land was previously a quarry, but this closed down due to the depth of the 
quarry became too difficult for the donkey to get up the hill. 
It then became a parish initiative council to use this land at allotments and the rent was 
agreed.  
The current layout is 11 allotments, 9 single plots, and 2 double plots. The cost per year is 
£20.00 for a single plot and £40.00 for a double plot. However, this might change in the 
further to just single plots or even divide a double plot into quarters. The rent is collected 
from a resident and then this is forwarded to the Parish Council who then forwards the rent 
money to The Church of England, Diocese of Norwich who currently owns this land.  
 


